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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Approximately 175 golf course superintendents enjoyed
the hospitality and facilities provided by the George A.
Davis Co. and Mr. Oscar Borgmeier on Jan. 5th, at
which time we held our regular monthly meeting. An
excellent corned beef and cabbage dinner was provide.]
along with all the trimmings. Mr. George G. Groman
of the International Harvester Co. was the after dinner
speaker and spoke on "How other people talk." Again
thanks to all those who were responsible for this event.

During the business meeting Sect. Donald Gerber
read a letter which he had received from the G. C. S.
A. A. in which they stated that in accordance to thei r
by-laws it is mandatory that 60 percent of our members
be in good standing, in other words to have paid their
G.C.S.A.A. dues in order to be able to be represented
by a delegate at the ational Conference. '1 his is an
important matter and we hope that we will qualify.
You r co-operation will be greatly appreciateJ. H ere at
Sycamore Park machinery repair and painting are pro-
gressing. We keep three regular employees the year
around which is a big improvement from the early days
when we hired new employees each spring. I am sure
if we would just stop and think of how we operated
our courses thirty years ago we would wonder how we
were ever able to provide atisfactory playing conditions
for the golfers. We realize that the many inventions
and improvements in machinery are largely responsible
for our progress as well as the educational programs
offered by our organization.

Sometimes I think it would be fun at a future meet-
ing to have a di cu sion about how we did things then
and now. Many forgotten conditions would be remem-
bered and it should be entertaining for all - including
the younger men who are new in the game.

I hope to see all of you in Texas. Sure hope the
weather will be good and that we all get to Texas and
back afely.

In closing may J suggest that every member read and
tudy the propo ed by-law revisions for the G.C.S.A.A.

which you recently received in the mail. There will be
no February meeting.

Sincerely, Emil H. ~assier. Pre ..

UNIVERSITY OF ILLINOIS ESTABLISHES
TURF PROGRAM

Illinois Agriculture Experiment Station, Project Out-
me. Project No. 65-364, Department: Horticulture.

TITLE: Turfgrasses in Illinois

OBJECTIVES:
A. General objective - To provide improved turf grass

varieties for climatic and soil conditions in Illinois,
and to improve methods for establishment and
maintenance of turf.

B. Specific objectives -

1. To develop new strains of bluegrasses, fascues,
and bent grasses by breeding and selection.

2. To evaluate these varieties at Urbana, particu-
larly for desirable morphological and growth
characteristics.

3. To evaluate selected varieties in the northern and
southern parts of the state, for climatic and
soil adaption.

4. To study methods of establishing permanent tu rf
with pure and mixed seedings.

.5. To determine the more useful methods of re-
novating turf and combatting lawn weeds.

6. To make physiological studies, particularly of
responses of turfgrasses to environmental and
soil conditions.

LEADERS: F. F. Weinard, C. E. Ackerman, H. R.
Kemmerer, and R. A. Miller.

JUSTIFICATION:
The production and maintenance of turfgrass areas

for home lawns, cemeteries, parks, athletic fields, in-
dustrial and institutional areas, airports, highways and
golf courses is said to be in the aggregate, our largest
agricultural enterprise. It is estimated that upwards
of three billion dollars is spent annually for maintenance
alone, in the United States. Based on surveys in New
jersey and in Los Angeles County California, this re-
presents an outlay of approximately fifteen dollars per
capita.

Illinois home, industrial and institutional lawn owners,
cemeteries, sod growers, golf courses and others are
constantly seeking advice and recommendations for the
establishment and mainteancce of better turf. This in-
creasing interest in turfgrass problems is more concretely
shown in the following figures. During the 1959 season,
approximately 500 lawn soil samples from a large num-
ber of sources were tested in our soil testing laboratory.
During the same period of time almost 400 additional
queries on grass problems were answered. Dr. Acker-
man spent an aggregate of 52 days time in visits to and
discussions with State Highway landscape architects
about turf. Approximately 50,000 copies of our printed
circulars on lawns have been distributed in the past
three years.

Under this project, breeding, evaluation, and trial
plots will be located in several parts of the State, at
IJowncrs (, rove, and Dixon Springs, as well as at
Urbana. '1'he plots at Urbana will also be available for


